FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
The Braunstone Gate redevelopment project. 

How many people attended the Monday 17th January 2022 meetings at metal monocle and 96 degrees cafe. 

The drop-in information sessions which took place on 17th Jan 2022 were open to the public and were advertised in advance by a direct mailout to neighbouring businesses and residents, and via a press release in the Leicester Mercury on 16th January 2022. 
A number of local residents and business owners attended the sessions to discuss the scheme proposals with members of the project team. Regarding the  number of attendees at events, Leicester City Council does not hold the requested information and is advising you of this as required by the provisions of Section 1(1) of the Act and Regulation 12 (4) (a) of the EIR. This is because the events were informal and no register of attendees for the drop-in information sessions exists.
Schedule of the development. How the council thinks this will benefit the residents and what are the aims of the council for this project. 

The scheme reallocates road space on Braunstone Gate for the purposes of improving the pedestrian/cycling experience and efficiency of public transport services. The treatment of the Western Boulevard entrance to Braunstone Gate will prioritise cyclists and buses and permanently ban westbound car movements. Widening the footway, renewing street furniture, and implementing traffic calming measures will create a safer and more attractive environment for pedestrians, cyclists and local businesses and residents alike. Additionally, the one-way prohibition of private vehicles will alleviate issues of high noise and will lead to a reduction in local air pollution. 

The scheme will lead to an increased number of active trips being undertaken and provide the basis for an attractive and vibrant neighbourhood retail centre.

Any further plans to pedestrianize other areas etc. If possible, how the subcontractors are responsibly developing the area. 

Leicester City Council does not hold the requested information and is advising you of this as required by the provisions of Section 1(1) of the Act and Regulation 12 (4) (a) of the EIR.

Any future pedestrianisation schemes will be subject to consultation. 
How to deal with the inflow of traffic in the surrounding areas like narborough road.
Leicester City Council does not hold the requested information and is advising you of this as required by the provisions of Section 1(1) of the Act and Regulation 12 (4) (a) of the EIR.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
